

NEW PLYMOUTH CONTRACT BRIDGE CLUB INC
COMMITTEE MEETING held at BRIDGE HOUSE
on Wednesday September 15, 2020

Present: Lyn, Coby, Marian, Deane, Anthony, Maggie, Kevin, Anne, Frances

Apologies: none

	Item	Action
1	<p>Minutes of the August Meeting:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Eftpos – still no word as yet from bank but in hand Book shelf not yet relocated. Has been dusted. <p>Thanks to Tony for general maintenance.</p> <p><i>Marian proposed minutes be accepted – Lyn seconded</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Business arising <p>Preferred provider list requires updating</p>	<p>Maggie</p> <p>Marian</p>
2	<p>Correspondence:</p> <p>Inwards:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Various tournament notices Colin Carryer - about Championship events, suggesting they be cancelled this year. M&G has already extended cup events by one night. Lyn has responded Yvonne Scott requested seating and disabled rights. – name added NP Hockey – they will again state No Parking in Bridge car parks on Facebook. Graham Mora – thankyou for cards. <p>Outwards:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Nil <p>Suggestion Box</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Letter from Jackie, Helen, Gabrielle – cards, time of play and more afternoon play. Give to M&G. Programme being considered now, needs to be set now. Fix door closure. Removable sign required. Sticky cards, may need to be washed. Others need to be persevered with as there are no dealing issues and are too expensive to replace. Add to announcements. 	<p>M&G</p> <p>Marian</p> <p>M&G</p> <p>Marian Lyn</p>
	<p>Membership:</p> <p>30 new members graduating on the 7th of October</p>	
4	<p>Financial Report: Maggie</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Accounts presented. Attendance has been good since play recommenced after second Covid 19 stoppage of the year. Honorariums need to be paid. Preparing report for AGM. <p><i>Maggie proposed financial report be accepted – Anne seconded</i></p> <p>Sponsorship – Coby</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Complete comprehensive list of Sponsors handed out. We need to list sponsors and publicise them. Work towards Chrome casting names of Sponsors on electronic screen. 	<p>Maggie/ Lyn</p> <p>Coby Kevin</p>
5	<p>I.T. Report - Kevin</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Need scorer for upcoming tournament 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Possibly send email to all players about upcoming tournaments 	Marian
6	Match and Grading – Lyn <ul style="list-style-type: none"> The Club has been awarded extra tournaments at short notice 25th and 26th of September due to Congress cancellation. Will be run similar to the weekend of bridge which was also cancelled, Anne Wilson will sponsor. \$20 fee per day. Need caddy for Sunday – arranged and a spare pairs – one Open, one Intermediate, one for Swiss. Possibly start a new Wednesday afternoon session or trial period then reassess.– May till September. 2021 Programme nearly completed but still need electronic files for ads 	Lyn M & G
7	Building Report - Tony <ul style="list-style-type: none"> General ongoing repairs been done. Tony will buy and erect traffic sign soon. 	Tony
8	House – Anne <ul style="list-style-type: none"> New stick vacuum cleaner bought. Tournament starting at 9.30, morning tea food available at 9 am. Players will bring own lunch Nibbles etc afterwards. – Maybe just chips? 	Anne
9	Training and Development –Christine's report presented <ul style="list-style-type: none"> 30 graduates. – Marian will make new name badges. Committee members invited to graduation. Agreed free drink for graduates on arrival 	Marian
10	General Business <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Borrowing boards policy written. Query price of \$5 borrowing fee – possibly raise to \$10 in the future. Club History books - 20 have been printed. Each life member has been given a copy. Orders will be taken for a copy at \$10 each. More will be printed as necessary. Procedures for nominations for Life Members discussed Do we need nominations for further volunteer recognition? 	All
	There being no further business the Meeting Closed at: 6.20 pm	